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The officers and members of the Safety Organization of the 
Philippines, guests and participants to this National Construction 
Safety Conference, ladies and gentlemen, good morning! 

 
Allow me to thank SOPI President Eros Zuniga for inviting me once 
again to your Conference. How can we say no to SOPI? 
 
I congratulate everyone for this year’s successful conference. Let 
me commend SOPI for its continuous efforts in ensuring that 
occupational safety and health becomes an integral part of 
employers’ operation and business productivity. 
 
This is the eleventh year that you and the government have come 
together for this initiative. Previous conferences already reached 
thousands of safety advocates, practitioners and experts. 
 
“Safety Resilience in Construction Industry” brings to fore the 
positive characteristic of the Filipinos, who after a tragic event, are 
able to rise from the ruins and devastation. Such quality is similar 
to some indigenous construction materials that can withstand 
severe conditions, without breaking. 
 
Resilient as we may be, we have noted the steady increase in high 
risk construction activities in the country. The hazards come along 

with the boom in the construction sector.  
 
Records from the Philippine Statistics Authority show that 
construction in the second quarter of 2018 was 11.7% higher than 
the same period in 2017. This growth has been taking place along 



with an increasing number of infrastructure projects under the 

Build Build Build program of President Rodrigo Duterte.  
 
I suggest that SOPI take advantage of this boom in the industry. 
 
With 50 years of providing safety information, the BBB program is 
a boon to SOPI. This is particularly so in terms of assistance to 
industry sectors to identify, reduce, and eliminate construction-
related hazards.  
 
Your organization, through undertakings such as this, will be able 

to provide safety advocates, practitioners, and experts up-to-date 
and valuable information. Such information range from workers’ 
rights to employers’ responsibilities. 
 
You are in fact the government’s valuable partner in the 
dissemination and implementation at workplace levels of Republic 
Act 11058 or the Occupational Safety and Health Law. This is the 
law that mandates strict compliance by employers with existing 
occupational health and safety standards.      
 
Your conference serves as among the important avenues by which 
we highlight and give emphasis to the reduction of risks and 
prevention of injuries and deaths in workplaces. For certain, the 
time of the participants here will be well-spent in enabling them to 
save workers’ lives. 
 
With your initiatives, it is my hope that we can hear of a lesser,  if 
not, zero horrible news about workers being injured or losing their 
lives in different construction sites. 
 
Let me convey the labor department’s deep appreciation for the 

participants’ giving importance to the safety and lives of workers 
as expressed by your presence in today’s convention.  
 
Mabuhay ang mga safety advocates, practitioners at experts! 
Mabuhay ang SOPI! 


